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SUNNYSIDE VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

3359 NORTH WASHINGTON AVENUE 
DOUGLAS, ARIZONA 85607

(520) 364-7751 OFFICE     (520) 364-3259 FAX

MINUTES of the GOVERNING BOARD MEETING held February 26, 2016 at the Sunnyside Fire Station, 3359 North Washington Avenue, Douglas, AZ, 65607.  
Call to order: 4:10 p.m. and held at the Sunnyside Fire Station.  
Board Attendance: 
Alfredo Romero – Present
Sammy Cox – Present

Hector River – Absent 

Staff Attendance:

Victor M. Rodriguez, Interim Chief – Present
Thomas W. Schelling, Business Administrator – Present 

Call to the Public:  None

Action Agenda:
Item # 1 Minutes:  Alfredo Romero made the motion to approve the Minutes from the January 22, 20016 meeting.  Sammy Cox second the motion, motion passed.  

Item #2 Financial Report:  Teleconference call was made to Mike Morones of Morones and Knuttinen, LLC, who presented the Financial Review for the Fiscal year 2014 – 2015.  Mr. Morones said that the review of the district was easy because of the size and that he is able to go through 100% of all financial transactions and did not find any exceptions, a perfect review.  Mr. Schelling presented the Financial Report for January 2016, see attached report. Alfred Romero made the motion to accept the Financial Reports as presented, Sammy Cox second the motion, motion passed.  There was discussion on the high gas utility bill and Sammy Cox was asked if he could look into ways that the bay area could be more energy efficient.   
Item #3 Update of Events: Chief Rodriguez spoke on behalf of the Association reporting that the Association was still having issues of members not wanting to participate.  The Association is not currently planning any activities due to this reason.  The Chief also went on to say that because the Association had never filed to be a 501C3 Non-profit organization, the Association could not accept donation of equipment from a fire department that was going to close.  Chairman Romero remarked that the Association was suppose to file as a 501C3 in order to use the Sunnyside logo and equipment for events.              
Item #4: Fire Chief’s Report:  Interim Fire Chief Victor Rodriguez presented his report, see attached report.  Nine fire fighters took the training held at Elfrida Fire District on February 9, 2016 and they all passed.  On February 4, 2016 there was also training held on private property of a resident of the fire district.  This training also went very well.  Other items discussed were the new tires and possible purchase of old tender by Douglas Diesel.  Wal-Mart will allow Chief Rodriguez to use his employee discount for purchases made on the fire district credit card.  The governing board directed Chief Rodriguez to pursue the purchase of 5 sets of structure gear now that the district has been reimbursed for the F-16 Fire.  The board thanked Adriana Rodriguez for the hard work on completing all the paperwork that the Federal Government required to receive reimbursement.  Israel Pereida is still working on completing a cost analysis of fencing for around the radio tower.  Martin Lomeli’s family is willing to donate a flag pole on property they own if the district removes the flag pole and covers up the hole with cement.  Must be done during non-business hours.   

Item #5 Administrative Direction from Governing Board to Fire Chief:  None
Alfredo Romero moved to adjourn at 4:50 pm.  Second by Sammy Cox, motion passed.   

Dated this _____ day of _________, 2016
Sunnyside Volunteer Fire District Board of Directors

By____________________________________________________

     Alfredo Romero, Chairman of the Board 
Sunnyside Volunteer Fire District is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer.”
If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866)632-9992 to request the form.  You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S. W., Washington, D. C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.  
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